Brook Lane Surgery

Patient Reference Group

Minutes of the meeting 7th December 2011

Those present:-

Michele Sharpe (MS) (Chair)

Carolyn Hill (CH) (Practice Manager)

Steve Hill (SH)
Pauline Eliot (PE)
Jill Durnell (JD)
Tracey Plumridge (TP)
Adam Prebble (AP)
Stephen Whitewood (SW)
Apologies received from:

Carol Shires, Rosemary Bonham-Smith (Vice) Claire Chambers (Secretary)

Minutes previous meeting

Approved

Patient Survey
CH reported that the completed questionnaires have now been sent for analysis. Despite more forms, than before, being handed out to patients, the required number of completed forms has taken longer than expected to achieve. There were 103 respondents who entered the Hamper Draw and during the meeting AP was asked to choose a number and from that the winner for the hamper was announced as Henry May. CH will notify the winner.

CH explained that an annual Patient Survey is statutory, but additional surveys could be done using such resources as ‘Monkey Survey’. There would be incremental costs involved if these were undertaken. 
Ideas for heightening awareness/participation in the 2012 Patient Survey were discussed and included Patient Reference Group (PRG) members encouraging patients at the surgery, during ‘Survey Week’, poster campaign, computer messaging, having a questionnaire that can be completed pre and post consultation with the doctor/nurse, asking respondents about their general experiences at the surgery over more than one instance. 

CH stated that the survey is useful to her in identifying areas for improvement and an example of this has been the improvements to the Waiting Room.

It was suggested that the current survey is reviewed as to its suitability for future surveys.

The proposed date for the 2012 to be conducted is the last two weeks of September 2012.

In response to a query about the availability of a Suggestion Box CH informed the group that when there was one available it was abused and so withdrawn. There is an open opportunity for patients to comment or complain to the Practice Manager.
Hampshire Record Preparation and Timetable
MS gave an overview of the content of the Hampshire Record presentation made at the last meeting for the benefit of those members who were unable to attend. She also showed an example of a poster to inform patients of the benefits of being included in the Hampshire Record programme and alerting them to the need to opt out, if they wish. CH pointed out the the Out of Hours service should also be listed as a potential user group.

CH will be adding a paragraph to the ‘flu clinic letters about this topic and these are sent out in September.

It was agreed that the Awareness campaign should start in April 2012.

ACTION; all members are asked to come to the next meeting with suggestions as to how patient awareness can be increased about the Hampshire Record

Patient Profile Group
CH reported that the Patient Profile Group needs to be representative of the Practice population. 99.26% of that population are British Caucasian with Chinese being the next largest sector (0.2%). CH had approached this group to invite them to have representation on the Group but this has been declined. 18.3% of the population are 16 years old or younger and it was suggested that CH should approach Brookfield School to enquire if there is a Year 11 pupil, who is a patient at Brook Lane Surgery, who would be interested in joining the PRG. It was agreed that this would be beneficial on a pupil’s Curriculum Vitae and would give a ‘voice’ for the younger patient group. 
Update on potential closure of Locks Road Surgery

CH reported that there is a further meeting for Locks Road Surgery patients on 16th December at St John’s church as concerns have been expressed about the Hampshire Link questionnaire being open to non-Locks Road patient respondents. 

CH is continuing to be in discussions with the PCT regarding the catchment for the surgery changing to facilitate new residents in the Strawberry Fields development. As Priory Park is outside the catchment area of Locks Road and Brook Lane surgeries it is being proposed that Brook Lane Surgery takes new residents from there also. Lockswood Surgery has closed its books to new patients and Jubilee Surgery is near to closing theirs

CH said that there will be a trial in January of using the consulting rooms on the first floor of the Surgery to check the feasibility of this option. When patients are booking appointments they will be asked if they are able to use the stairs and if not an alternative appointment will be offered.

MS said that she and PE are Brook Lane Surgery representatives on the Fareham Locality group. 
CH said that the PCT have said that they will abide by the Hampshire Link decision but it is unlikely that this information will be known until early 2012.
Post Office Parking
The Royal Mail Delivery Office has banned customers from parking on their premises, apparently for Health & Safety reasons. This has resulted in cars being parked on the entrance road to the Surgery and recently resulted in an ambulance responding to a 999 call, made from the Surgery, struggling to get through. CH had to call the police to help address this. There are instances where the Royal Mail employees are using the gravel area on NHS land to park their cars even though they have consent for their vehicles to be parked in the British Legion car park. As discussions with the manager of the Royal Mail office have been unproductive it was agreed by the Patient Reference Group that MS should draft a letter to the local councillor highlighting this unacceptable (and potentially life threatening) situation. MS will e mail this letter to PRG members for their input and then the letter will be sent in January. It is proposed that after this local press will also be made aware of the situation.
Fundraising
MS reminded the group that it was agreed at the previous meeting that the PRG could raise funds for equipment for the Surgery. A 24 hour Blood Pressure Monitoring machine is needed by the Surgery and costs approximately £2000. The sales of books generates circa £10 per week. A Family Fun day/fete was suggested and it was proposed that this could take place around the time of the Queen’s Jubilee e.g. late May 2012. The event could be held in either the Surgery grounds or those of Fareham Community Hospital.

ACTION: Members to draft ideas for the Funday event, including a name for it, and circulate them by e mail and bring them to the next meeting.

CH to enquire if the grounds of Fareham Community Hospital could be used as a venue.

AOB
· TP enquired if phlebotomy is available at the Surgery and the meeting was told that this is available on Tuesday mornings only. CH stated that due to proximity to the Fareham Community Hospital the Surgery has a lower phlebotomy budget as it is expected that patients can easily go the hospital for phlebotomy.
· MS informed the Group that Rosemary Bonham-Smith (Vice) has resigned from the PRG.

· ACTION: CH to circulate e mail details of members to the PRG.
The meeting closed at 8.00pm

Date of next meeting: Wednesday 22nd February 2012 at 18.30

